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1965 

Following the parish assembly, the first meeting of the 
new parish council was held on February 24, 1965. The · · 
follovring executive committee 't'IO.S elected: Haig Bo.sdekio.n, 
chairman; George Juskalio.n, vice chairman; Caspar ~spariun, 
secretary; jack ~1ndoninn, treasurer; Vurtkes Broussuliun, 
assistant secretary; Fhilip O'Gulinn assistant treasurer; 
and Ruy Dubigian, Haig Ko.fafian, and Ed Onaniun, advisors. 

Ha.yr Soorp submitted the names of the newly elected parish 
council to the diocese in his o.nnu::.l report which ulso included 
the names of executive connnittees of u.ll other church bodies 
and a report about the parish assembly. Confirmation of the 
parish council was received from the primate. 

PXHISH COIDJCIL .A-FFAIRS 

The first function sponsored by the parish council was 
the testimonial dinner given for !-fr. Uihra.n Uosrobian in :M:a.y. 
I_t-was a significant success and the whole 'parish paid tribute 
to our Church .. '!.rchi tect, who richly deserved it. Dr. Broussa.liun 
'~~>Ias chairman of this dinner. 

In June a church picnic was held in the picnic grove at 
J"ack' s Restaurant. The ~Y was be.:ll tiful, the crowd congenial 
a.nd the shish kebab delicious. Ch.::.irman of this aff::l.ir wc.s 
Mr. O'Gulia.n. 

In October a Cultural Day Dinner was sponsored jointly 
with the Ladies Auxiliary. The dinner was well attended and 
o.n excellent progr:im w~s presented. Mrr.' HD..ig Kafa.fian \'IUS 

chairman of this event. 

In November the o.nnu~l church bazu.c~r wc..s held. The Ladies 
Auxiliary as uouo.l did yeoman work in the kitchen and in the 
booths. The bo.za~r was a resounding success and the pro·fi ts 
exceeded our most opt ioistic est ima.tes. !•!r. J"o.ck Knz!lnj inn 
was cho.in~n of tiJe baza~~r. 

- ..... 
A Net'l Year's Eve party was l1eld in the church auditorium. 

An enjoyable evening '\'W.s spent and thepurishioners present 
welcomed the new yeur with .:-.. joyous spirit. I undertook the 
chnirr!Ul.nship o:C ·thi o a.f'fa:i.r. 

AC C 011l?L I SHI.I!ENT S 

The church heating system wns reworked end ~djusted uad 
a \'later cooler installed in the church roll. Eoth of these 
accomplishments were indeed welcame sinor-> .the sanctuary no~tl 



P..:liUSH COUNCIL ( continuc~d) 

c~n be he~ted and thirsty parishioners nee~ no longer trudge 
to the kitchen. The costs for this work were met by the 
Building Fund Committee. 

The church auditorium Iuyout was modified, with the wall' 
adjacent to the stage re-aligned, the side entrance relocated, 
o.nd o. utility room constructed. The church hall was painted; 
the ladies room remodeled, the stairwells painted, the st:::.ge 
front constructed, coat racks mnde and hung and hung and 
kitchen doors were hung. Most of the above work was done by 
parish council members who spent :rru:tny long hours ~mrking·. Help 
was given by some other parishioners also. 

At this point a word must be said concerning Mr. Askenaz 
HUtchigian. We all know the selfless devotion of this man to 
the church; this past year he spent many hard hours scraping, 
patching, painting a.nd cleaning. Our tlmnks go to him. 

The Lo.dies Auxiliary clono.ted the new kitchen equipment 
and cabinets. Mr •. tuzdonian removed and relocated the old . 
cabinets and hung the new ones. The kitchen me taken on a 
welcome G. nmv a.ppe:::.ro.nce. Our thanks to the Lo.<lies Auxiliary 
o.nd to Jack. 

New ceilings were hung in the po.rish council office and 
the Sunday School room located near the vestibule of the. 
sanctuo.ry. 

A membership committee was formed under the chnirmc.nship 
of Colonel George Juskalian. The work of this committee is 
to increase and maintain our membership, a worthy task. 

Due to the efforts of Hayr Soorp and in recognition of . 
the prompt payment we have made of our dues to the diocese 
in the past few years, inclu<ling payment of back clues, the 
diocesan council has cancelled the remaining back dues which 
were owed by our parish. This amounted to well over a thousand 
dol:lars and we are incleecl· appreciative of the efforts of Ha.yr 
Soorp uncl the consicl..erz::.tion given by the diocesan council. 

COI1MEJ:1TS 

..-Uthough most of the c.ccomplisbments noted o.bove pert.::J.in 
to the building renovation and additions, the pc.rish coundil 
bo.s given much time and thought to- the activities of the 
church. As the parish grows larger, the problems connected 

·with the opera.tion of the church natura.lly increase o.nd need 
more ancl more of our time and attention. 

.. 
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I v.rish to thn.nk our Hayr Soorp, Very Hev.Kuz~njian, :fOr 
his continuing efforts in his work as our priest und leader 
of our pa.rish. Our thanks also go to all the executive 
committees of the auxili:::..ry church bodies and their membership 
for their cooperation :::..nd good. works. As much as possible the 
parish council bus attempted to maintain close liaison with. 
all the church organizz::.tions. The parishioners who have helped 
make :::..11 the year~s successes possible are certainly too 
numerous to mention. 

In closing I wunt to thank the fellow members of' the parish 
council for their hare'!. work and counsel. .And on behalf of the 
parish council I wo.nt to tho.nk all the parishioners fl r their 
help and contributions which have mo.de the operation of the 
church possible. 

Respectfully submitted., 

Hc.ig fusdekic.n 
Po.rish Council Chairman 


